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DECEMBER 2023 
 

Dear Pastor Jim Johnson and Heartbeat International Mission,   

 

A blessed day to you!  

This year of 2023, I know that each of us faced a lot of different trials, but one thing I am sure of is that the blessings we 

had and the miracles we encountered all throughout the year is more abundant than our difficulties. That’s how God works! Tha t 

we should only depend on Him for He is our great possession in life.  

The ministry here in Abucay, Philippines is continuing bearing fruit through God’s grace and faithfulness. He sustains 

every need right from the start of the year up to the end. God never leave us and He is truly deserving of our honor and praises.  

Many things were accomplished only for His name. We conducted another children program last month of November and 

alongside of it was soul winning and tract giving. Our Bible class is also continuous and that the people who wanted to help their 

Pastors and their ministries are growing. I clearly saw that you will never get tired doing the work of God as long as you are doing 

it for Him because He Himself is our strength. From Bible study, giving of tracts, winning souls, children’s ministry, Bible class, 

and many more, God exactly knows what we needed and how He will provide.  

Out of all the blessings God has given us, He is using His chosen instruments to be a blessing and a helping hand for 

Hisministry and I sincerely want to thank you for being one of them.  

Your help, support, especially your love and prayers are the genuine kind of blessings we can have. Nothing can be more 

than a prayer of a child of God. With that, please continue to pray for the building of our campsite that will be used to hook and to 

gather young people to know more about our Saviour Jesus Christ. We are praying to start our construction by doing at least three 

rooms, restrooms, and shower rooms. 

I am also asking for your prayers because this December, I am praying that each of the Pastors here may have a rice for that 

is the staple food in our country. It may be a little love gift, but I know that they will surely appreciate everything given by God.  

All in all, on behalf of Beulah Land Bible Baptist Church, I deeply want to utter my thankfulness because of your kindness 

and unending support towards this ministry. God is clearly seeing your pure heart and good motive because He sees us all.  

Once again, thank you very much for letting God use you and for being an amazing blessing of Christ for us this year of 

2023. I pray that may God continue to bless you and to guide you every step of the way!  

May you have a wonderful Christmas and a blessed New Year! 

 

 

 

 

 

Prayer Requests: 

• Sacks of rice for the Pastors (at least $1,000) 

God’s provision for a campsite (at least $20,000) 

• 3 rooms (for boys, girls, and couples) 

• restrooms 

• shower room 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   Yours for Souls, 

Bro. Alexander A. Ramirez 

 

Hebrews 6:10 

For God is not unrighteous to forget your work and labour of love, which ye have shewed toward his name, in that ye have ministered to the saints, and do minister. 
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